MINISTER’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON SPECIAL EDUCATION (MACSE)
COMMUNICATION: COLLABORATING WITH THE COMMUNITY
February 2020
The purpose of this form is to obtain targeted feedback to support discussion at the next MACSE meeting.  Please use this form to gather input on issues related to special education programs and services.
INSTRUCTIONS:

· Please submit the completed form electronically to your MACSE representative by February 3, 2020.

SUBMITTED BY:  PAAC on SEAC                      EXCEPTIONALITY/SECTOR: All
                                  (Name of Organization)
 
	SUCCESSFUL PRACTICES
	· Resumption of the work of the Education Standard Development Committees
· PAAC on SEAC’s 3rd SEAC Effectiveness survey has been distributed to SEACs in English language school boards around the province (money was not available to translate the survey).
· Many of the recommendations to the Ministry of Education in the Ontario Autism Advisory Panel Report are applicable to all students with special education need, particularly those to do with 

-- information and guidelines for parents 
-- enhancement of content in preservice teacher education and AQs

-- review of adherence to Regulation 181/98 and IEP Standards, with best practice guidelines
-- review of policies related to classroom removal/exclusions

-- alignment of service delivery for school health support services


	CHALLENGES /ISSUES
	· It was difficult to find contact information for distribution of the PAAC on SEAC survey
· Ongoing labour disruptions are unfairly impacting students with special education needs

· The MACSE designated sectors do not fairly represent the perspective of parents of students with special education needs as opposed to educators and professionals
· The MACSE appointment process continues to lack transparency

· Some parent associations are not receiving communication from MACSE sector representatives



	POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS / FUTURE DIRECTIONS
	· The Ministry should create and maintain a contact list for communicating with SEAC chairs.

· The Ministry of Education should review the recommendations of the Ontario Autism Advisory Panel Report and apply them when appropriate to all students with special education needs

· The Ministry of Education should conduct an in-depth analysis of the needs of students of all exceptionalities, and review programs and services available
· Planning for labour disruptions needs to include specific provisions for students with special education needs

· There should be fair representation from parent associations in addition to educators and professionals on MACSE
· An effort should be made to include the perspective of parents and persons with lived experience of disability on MACSE.
· A more transparent appointment process for MACSE members

· MACSE sector representatives should be reminded of their responsibility to liaise with organizations in their sector


	OTHER COMMENTS


	· The Ministry of Education policy on exclusion  needs to be clarified



